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October 17, 2019 

 

PCT General Secretary 

Dear Rev. Lyim Hong-Tiong, 

  

Rev. Tan Kian-Gak (Chen Jiahn-Yueh) 

Moderator, PCT 64th General Assembly      

 

 

Greetings in the name of the Lord! 

  

Thank you very much for your heartwarming letter of condolence and prayer.  As you know, many 

victims have been affected by the record-breaking downpours caused by Typhoon No. 19 that struck 

over the eastern Japan region from October 12 to 13. 

  

We Brotherhood of Christ Church (基督兄弟団/Kirisuto Kyodaidan) has reported damage to 

churches and communities in the Tohoku, Kanto, and Chubu parishes.  The church and several 

families of church members in Fukushima Prefecture in Tohoku have been cut off water and there is 

no hope of restoration. In the church in the Kanto parish, there was damage that the leak and the tin 

roof were blown off.  There was a church in the Chubu parish where the glass of the church was 

broken by strong winds.  

 

These are the damage situations that have been confirmed by yesterday.   

 

We have started to donate and support the victims.  Please remember the victims of the disaster in 

Japan in prayer.  

 

 

Sincerely yours in Christ 

 

 

小平 牧生 

Rev. Makio Kodaira  

Chairman of the Board of Directors 

基督兄弟団 Kirisuto Kyodaidan (Brotherhood of Christ Church/ BCC) 


